MINUTES
MOORE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING
May 1, 2024

· The meeting was called to order by Supervisor, Sid Thompson at 7:00 pm.

· Board members present:  Sid Thompson, Curt Haskin, Keith Rudy, Lesli Billot and Naysa Heilig

· Minutes were approved as amended.

· A motion was made by Rudy, seconded by Haskin to receive the Treasurer’s report. Motion carried.  

· Fire Report- There was 1 assist to Argyle at Deckerville and Wheeler for a shed and grass fire.

· Zoning-no zoning report 

· Commissioner Heberling reported that the Equalization Authority position needs to be filled, and it was agreed that the upgrade to the HVAC system is not to exceed $52,000. There will be a Police and Firemen day July 27th at Woodland Hills.

· Sewer report- Rick Kappel cleaned out the pit, they are cleaned in the spring and fall. A partial discharge was done recently, another one will be done soon. The rat guards will have to be removed the next time because they keep plugging up. A float has been a problem so will be replace with a new one and a Vega Transducer will be installed. Phosphorous levels have still been high so Matt will be adding ferric acid soon.

PUBLIC COMMENT:
· Brandon Gerstenberger wanted to know when the last time the storm drains have been cleaned out. No one could think of a time recently.

· Joyce Hagan inquired about the water backup at the east end of Snover. Supervisor Thompson reported that the catch basin needs to be replaced but they are waiting on signatures of the property owners at the very end of Snover.

OLD BUSINESS: 
· Thompson will be meeting with Hearsch about how best to proceed for blight.

· Thompson reported that the CREO (Compatible Renewable Energy Ordinance) is due in November.

NEW BUSINESS:
· A motion was made by Thompson, seconded by Haskin to replace the culvert on Downington Road east of Bulgrien for a total of $7516, Moore and Argyle will each be billed for $3758. Motion carried.

· Haskin reported that there was a broken lock at Tetter pit, he replaced it but there was discussion about getting a trail cam to help with future issues.

· Hearsch will be writing a letter to GFL regarding the $3054.28 that they keep trying to bill Moore Township for.

· The ARPA report has been submitted by Thompson.

· The area around the burn barrel at the cemetery has been cleaned up and a sign has been put up regarding no dumping.

· The township received a delinquent tax bill for the Sarcar property it has aquired. A motion was made by Thompson, seconded by Billot to pay the total of $492.71 and to send a letter to Mrs. Sarcar regarding the payment. Motion carried.

· There has been no communication from DTE regarding the new light in Elmer at M-19 and M-46.

PUBLIC COMMENT:
· Ruthann Miller had a question about what was being done about cleaning up Snover. Thompson discussed the blight letters going in the mail soon.

· A motion was made by Thompson, seconded by Haskin to approve payment of checks.

General Account: 13889-13912
O & M:  1133-1135
Street Lights:  1258
Roads: 
Motion carried. 

· A motion was made by Rudy, seconded by Haskin to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:38pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Naysa Heilig
